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Upcoming dates
Date Event

Monday 24th January Year 11 Mock Examination Resits

Thursday 27th January Year 9 Immunisations

Thursday 3rd February Year 9 Parents’ Evening

Monday 7th February PSHE Day

Tuesday 15th February Year 9 Options Deadline

Masks
In line with government guidance.  Students are no longer required to wear masks in
classrooms.

The requirement to wear masks in communal areas remains in place until Thursday 27th
January

Students are welcome to continue to wear masks if they wish to do so.

Warn and Inform
There have been additional cases of COVID within the school community this week.  Please
find corresponding ‘warn and inform’ letters via the following link:

Letters To Parents/Carers – Lordswood Girls' School

1

http://lordswoodgirls.co.uk/letters-to-parents-2


COVID testing
Although COVID restrictions are slowly lifting, coronavirus remains a significant element of life in
school.  I would just like to request that students continue to undertake lateral flow testing twice
a week (ideally Monday morning and Thursday morning before attending school).
Please can I remind everyone that LFD are only designed to be used for individuals who are not
exhibiting any COVID symptoms.  If children are reporting any symptoms then a PCR test
should be booked.

Please can you continue to report all LFD test results via the NHS website so that local health
teams can accurately monitor infection rates in the local area.

Parent View Survey
Parents and Carers of students in Year 8, 10 and 11 have been sent a link to complete a short
survey in order for us to gather your views on a range of school related areas to help us ensure
we are providing the best provision for our students.

If you haven't completed the survey yet, please click on the relevant link below.
We would appreciate you taking the time to fill in this survey at your earliest convenience.
Year 8 survey link https://forms.gle/RcRhjnJVSk3EjujP9
Year 10 survey link https://forms.gle/TGe3t454caGPsyPZ7
Year 11 survey link - https://forms.gle/AmCPWX2U3n6AkekL8

The survey for Parents and Carers of students in Year 7 and 9 will be sent out in due course.

Year 7 students in school until 3.30pm Thursday 17th
February
All Year 7 students will be watching a digital production of William Shakespeare's A Midsummer
Night's Dream' on Thursday 17th February 2022. Students are studying the introduction to
Shakespeare in their drama lessons and this an excellent opportunity to see a play on the
stage. Students will miss period 5 lessons on this day and will need to stay in school until
3.30pm. Please can you arrange to collect them at this later time on this day.

Attendance Reminder
Please note that 24 hours notice should be provided to the School for all appointments, unless
the appointment is an urgent one made on the morning of an absence. Urgent appointments
should be advised to the School as soon as possible.  All sickness absences should be either
rung in or reported via the website on 'Edulink' each day of the absence unless it is agreed with
the Attendance Officer that daily calls are not required.

Year 9 Option information
More information has been made available regarding the Year 9 options choices.  Please see
Your LGS > Students > Year 9 Options on the school website.  Students will be sent a form to
complete to gather information about their initial choices within the next few days.  These will
not be their final choices.
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https://forms.gle/RcRhjnJVSk3EjujP9
https://forms.gle/TGe3t454caGPsyPZ7
https://forms.gle/AmCPWX2U3n6AkekL8


Forgotten items brought in for students
Over the last few weeks, there have been a wide range of "forgotten" items that have been
brought into school. Please be aware that it is not sustainable for staff to be expected to deliver
these items to students and it is not encouraging students to become the independent young
people that we aspire for them to become. Staff will only be able to pass items on in extenuating
circumstances.  Thank you.

Water bottles
Could you please ensure your daughter brings a refillable water bottle to school with them to
ensure they are hydrated throughout the day.

Safeguarding update
A downside of COVID was the increased dependency upon computer screens.  Nationally this
has lead to an increase in ‘Screen Addiction’.  If you think this might be an issue please read the
information below for tips and advice.
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